
Alabama’s “Guns in the Parking Lot Act” Becomes
Effective August 1

Governor Robert Bentley signed a gun bill into law on
May 22, 2013. Alabama Act 2013-283, known as the
“Guns in the Parking Lot Act,” becomes effective
August 1, 2013. The Act limits Alabama employers’
rights to prohibit guns and ammunition in the
workplace. Employers may disallow employees from
carrying firearms at work, but employers may not
prohibit employees from storing firearms in their
privately owned vehicles that are parked in employer
provided parking areas. Of course, certain conditions
must be satisfied and exceptions apply.

As a general matter, Alabama employers may prohibit
employees, including those with a valid concealed
pistol permit, from carrying firearms while on the
employer’s property or while engaged in the employer’s
work, whether on or off-site. Alabama employers may
not, however, restrict or prohibit the transportation or
storage of lawfully possessed firearms or ammunition
in an employee’s privately owned vehicle if the
employee either (1) has a valid concealed weapon
permit, or (2) the weapon is legal for hunting in
Alabama, the employee has a valid Alabama hunting
license, it is during hunting season, the weapon is
unloaded at all times on the property, and the
employee has not been convicted of any crime of
violence and has no prior documented incidents of
workplace threats or violence. Employers may require
that any firearms be stored out of sight in the locked
vehicle.

A business that limits access during normal hours of
operation to its facility, including its parking lot, by the
posting of guards and the use of other security features,
such as key cards, turnstiles, or other barriers, may
prohibit all employees and visitors, including those
with a concealed weapon permit, from possessing
firearms on the premises. Facilities that provide
inpatient or custodial care of persons with psychiatric,
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mental, or emotional disorders may also prohibit the
possession or carrying of firearms on their premises.
Businesses that fall within these exceptions are
required to place notice at the public entrances of their
premises or buildings alerting those entering that
firearms are prohibited.

Business groups opposed the law, and employers may
view the new law as increasing the risk for workplace
violence. It is important for Alabama employers to
understand the law and its implications. Employers
should consider reviewing their current policies or
handbooks to ensure legal compliance while, at the
same time, training workforce on workplace violence
prevention and protocol.
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